
 
PARISH COUNCIL 

The councillors serving on the Parish Council are:- 

Chairman: Cllr. Jeremy Hutchinson                        

22 Vicarage Lane                            01522 788489 

Vice Chairman: Cllr. Bob Garlant                                

6 Grange Court                                 01522 789573 

Cllr. Andy Sceeny                                                      

2 Trinity Close                                    01522 788303 

Cllr. John Clarke                                                         

4 Manor Court                                   01522 788960 

Cllr. Emma Surphlis                                                    

3 Grange Court                                 01522 789574 

Cllr. Fred Jacques                                                    

11 Moorland Close                           01522 788962 
 

Cllr. Diane Cook                                                         

9 Bells Court                                       01522 789207 
 

Parish Clerk :  

Debbie Parker                                    01522 789630 
 

28 High Street  

Carlton Le Moorland, LN5 9HT   

Or Email: carltonlemoorlandpc@gmail.com 

VILLAGE WEBSITE & FACEBOOK PAGE 

The new Parish Council Website                                                                   
www.carltonlemoorland.org.uk                           

is full of information about the village.                                          
Carlton Le Moorland Village Information        
Facebook page is a noticeboard for items 

which are relevant to the village—e.g. road 
closures 

   Parish Council Meetings during 2021 

The Council are still meeting to ensure that 

the essential business matters are dealt 

with during this difficult time. The meetings 

take place on the second Wednesday of 

each month (except August) at 7.30pm. 

The meetings are being held via video 

conferencing. See noticeboard or website 

for meeting details and contact the clerk if 

you would like to join the meeting. 

http://www.carltonlemoorland.org.uk


CHRISTMAS CAROLS 
AROUND THE TREE  

Unfortunately due to         
Covid-19 we will not be holding 
the annual ’Carols around the 

Christmas Tree’ event this 
year. 

The Parish Council thanks the           
Bassingham Ball Committee 
once again for providing the 

village with a Christmas Tree.  

Also to Santas helpers who 
decorate the tree               

(and remove it after the festive 
period) and the Church who 

allow for the lights to be      
illuminated! 

PHOTO COMPETITION 

What did you do during lockdown? How did 

you fill your time? We would like to hear 

about any interesting and innovative ways 

you occupied your time during lockdown. 

Please send a digital photo of any activities or projects to  

Debbie Parker at carltonlemoorlandpc@gmail.com 

We would like to publish a gallery on the website or in the 
next newsletter as we thought it might be interesting, when 
the crisis is all over, to look back at some of the ways we all 
adapted to the ‘new normal’ of lockdown.   

- THANK YOU - 

The Parish Council would like to 
thank everyone who has helped    

support our community during the 
current crisis. Collecting                

prescriptions, doing the shopping, 
walking the dog, or simply making a 

telephone call to make sure a     
neighbour is not forgotten have all 
made it easier for members of our 

community to cope during this difficult 
time. Thank you to all. 

CARLTON WILDLIFE CONSERVATION PROJECT – VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

The Parish Council aim to make improvements to the Sands pond and its surroundings to help      

maximise its potential for wildlife bio-diversity.  Our plans include: landscaping to create a much safer 

gradually shelving bank for planting marginal vegetation; creating glades for 

shade-loving native plants and wildflowers; improving public accessibility and  

safety. 

First jobs to be done: 

• Trimming back briar growth   • Lopping overhanging branches   • Uprooting self-set willow sapling  

• Creating ‘bug shelters’  • Making and siting bird, bat boxes & hedgehog boxes  • Monitoring wildlife  

When: 

• An hour or two on a weekday morning during the winter months from 10.30 am to midday 

What you will need to bring: 

• Sturdy footwear and suitable outdoor clothing  • Gardening gloves • Loppers and/or secateurs 

Government guidelines, including social distancing, will be observed throughout 

If you would like to help please contact Councillor Fred Jacques, tel: 788962, mobile 07419134133 or            
email fjacques007@hotmail.com. 

A PLEA TO ALL DOG   

OWNERS 

Dog poo left on verges and    

pavements seems to have       

increased during the lockdown. 

Please help keep the village 

clean by clearing up after your 

dog. 

SAFETY ON THE 
PATHWAY  

Recent incidents emphasise that 
all must consider the safety of 
others. The Pathway was          
designed to provide a shared, 
safe route for pedestrians,       
cyclists and others.  Safety on the 
Pathway relies on good practice 
by all users.  We need to be 
aware of each other.   

Cyclists: ring your bell and slow 
down when approaching           
pedestrians.   
Pedestrians and others: move to 
one side to allow cyclists to pass. 
Everyone: Use of headphones or 
phones makes you less aware so 
you may not hear warnings.  
 
Keep looking and listening  

mailto:fjacques007@hotmail.com

